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7th February 2003

Attention: Mr. D. Halldearn

Dear Sir, 

RESPONSE TO FIRST OFGEM/DTI CONSULTATION ON THE BSC UNDER BETTA 

We are pleased to respond, on behalf of our affiliate, J. Aron & Company, to the first consultation on a BSC to apply throughout Great Britain under BETTA.

J Aron & Company agrees with the proposal to have a single BSC which sets out the terms of the balancing and settlement arrangements to apply throughout GB and, furthermore, that the GB BSC should be based on the existing England and Wales BSC. This will impose the minimum amount of disruption to the majority of existing BSC Parties, being those trading in England & Wales.

J Aron & Company supports the view of OFGEM/DTI regarding the governing law and jurisdiction for the GB BSC, i.e. English law and exclusive jurisdiction of the courts of England and Wales. This will provide for continuity across current contractual arrangements between trading counterparties, e.g. the Grid Trade Master Agreements (GTMA).

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the consultation paper.

Bernadette Willis
Executive Director and Senior Counsel
